Niihau.   Sept. 22, 1863.

Your Highness Prince L. Kamehameha [Minister of Interior],

Dear Sir:

Should it please you, our intention is to petition Your Highness for a new lease of the land.


We are the people, who as the second party, were granted a lease in years past from Your Highness, who was the first party.


We hereby select P.R. Holi, who is one of us, as our negotiator with Your Highness for a new lease or purchase.  Any mutual decision reached between him and Your Highness, is the decision for us all.


Whereas presently, the people from here on Niihau are leaving their long established residence on the land to be with the foreigners, or to be on Hawaii, Maui, Oahu and Kauai.  At tax time, they do not pay their taxes.  Some just make a small payment.


Some people have been gone for four years, some for three, some for two, and some people have died.  Some people residing here are elderly and frail and should not be assessed taxes.


Furthermore, if it pleases Your Highness, we will report the number of people who have left, who have died, who are elderly and who still reside here in a separate letter.  Therefore would Your Highness be favorable toward his humble servants.


As proof whereof we sign our individual names.


On this 22 day of Sept. 1863.   Niihau.

(Names)

MS Kauohai

J. Kapahu

S. Kolomona

Hetekia

Puko

D. Kauoki

Hokea

P.R. Holi

